
Charbonneau Niners General Meeting Minutes 8/12/25 

 

Present at the Meeting were: Charbonneau Ladies Niners 

The Meeting was called to order by Joanne Stuvick at 11:30 am. 

Leesa Gango, Scramble Chair 
Leesa addressed the Niners with an update on her role as the Chair of Scrambles. 
This will be her last year chairing scrambles for the Niners.  She has done this for 
four years.  She took the time to recognize and thank the people on her 
committee and anyone else that assisted her. 
 
Joanne Stuvick, Co-President 
-The Niners recognized the Course Maintenance Crew with cookies and a 
certificate of appreciation for the work that they do on the Charbonneau Golf 
Course.  Chris Bensel brought out part of the maintenance crew to receive their 
certificates and cookies.  Only four members of the crew were able to attend but 
there is a total of 15. 
-Joanne explained how payouts would work going forward when the Niners have 
scrambles. 
 
Bonnie Bohm, Vice President, Rules Chair 
-Bonnie explained a couple of rules regarding play. 
 -You don’t have to wait for the green to be cleared by golfers to begin play from 
the tee box.  If you know you can’t drive the green, you can hit your drive. 
- Bonnie reminded the Niners of where to park their carts when putting.  Park off 
to the side of the next hole. 
-Scorecards must be initialed by each player next to their final hole.  This is a rule 
that must be followed in order for the player to be scored for that day of play. 
 
Mindy Bergquist, Scoring Committee 
-Board positions for Niners at this time for 2026 were announced and each was 
asked to give a short bio.  
-President- Bonnie Bohm and Joann Caravalho 
-Vice President -Kat Budiao 
-Secretary, Sylvia Morrison 



-Niners were asked if they had any nominations to make at this time.  They were 
informed that they still have time to nominate someone between now and the 
Awards Scramble on September 23. 
 
 

Joanna Sawyer, Niners Annual Program Chair 
-This year’s theme is “The Grammies.” 
-Tickets are still available and can be purchased today.  The cost is $5 for Niners.  
Ticket sales to the public open on August 15. 
 
Julie Beaton, Club Championship Chair 
-Juie explained how to sign up for the tournament and she announced her 
committee for the event. 
 
Joanne Stuvick 
-Meeting adjourned at 12:40 
 


